Dear
ATISN 19227 — Request for Information
Information requested

1. A copy of the final reports or analyses prepared by Transport for Wales and
its advisors relating to the impact of COVID-19 on the South Wales Metro
project, as referred to in the letter sent by James Price (Chief Executive) to
Stephen Crabb MP on 14 April 2023.

2. Copies of the information relied upon by TfW and its advisors which informed
the statement that COVID 19 and Brexit had caused a predicted £104.2
Million (34%) rise in the cost of the South Wales Metro project and that
informed the statements on the impact of COVID-19 on the project, as
referred to in the letter sent by James Price (Chief Executive) to Stephen
Crabb MP on 14 April 2023.

Our response

Welsh Government does not hold this information. Please contact TfW for further
information.

You may be interested in the following —

South Wales Metro final cost re-evaluation (tfw.wales)

South Wales Metro Phase 2 Evaluation Interim Report ENG.pdf (tfw.wales)
TFW Master English - FINAL-21July 2021-compressed-compressed.pdf

Next steps

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s
Freedom of Information Officer at:

Information Rights Unit,
Welsh Government,
Cathays Park,

Cardiff,

CF10 3NQ

or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.


https://news.tfw.wales/blog/south-wales-metro-final-cost-re-evaluation#:~:text=The%20impact%20of%20COVID%2D19,distancing%20measures%20and%20material%20delays.
https://tfw.wales/sites/default/files/2022-10/South%20Wales%20Metro%20Phase%202%20Evaluation%20Interim%20Report%20ENG.pdf
https://tfw.wales/sites/default/files/2021-09/TFW%20Master%20English%20-%20FINAL-21July%202021-compressed-compressed.pdf
mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The
Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office,
Woycliffe House,

Water Lane,

Wilmslow,

Cheshire,

SK9 5AF.

However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process.

Yours sincerely



